


   

Dear Stakeholder,

We are still on track to complete the scheme by late spring/early summer this year. All the phases of 

the works are now almost completed. Works on the BT chamber is currently happening as per 

schedule, and we appreciate the understanding of the public regarding traffic management.   

By mid-June, we anticipate carrying out the final night works of completing the entire road surfacing to 

complete the scheme, after which all traffic management will be removed from Bath Street, and we 

will begin demobilization.

Progress Update

In April we saw the completion of the concrete pours to the underground chamber, and extraction 

of the temporary works ground support system. We carried out further surfacing works bringing 

new surfacing closer to completion, this has now enabled us to open Bath Street in part to two 

lanes. We also carried out some essential repair works to the Darnley Road and New Road 

Junction. 

Progress Photos:

Ongoing works on BT Chamber installation



   

Upcoming works

We will continue working on BT infrastructure chambers, gas and electric to the southeast corner 

adjacent to Jennings. We will also be repaving and completing the junction and central island and

installing new signals. 

Working in the Community:

As the weather begins to warm up and more outdoor play is anticipated for kids, the team recently 

bought supplies and helped to assemble some playground equipment for the children in St. 

Margaret’s Infant School. The playground items donated included a sandpit, a music wall, a water 

wall, and a potion station. General Foreman Marcus Gilks led a team of four to the school to help 

build and assemble the equipment in the nursery section of the school, and it was a great delight 

to see the children having so much fun. 

Kind regards,

The Project Team.




